MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday January 8th 2014

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens,  Michael Thompson, Gil Williams, Don Lambert (rep. Stamford Urban Group)

1. APOLOGIES: None

	0114/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
Stukeley House: internal alterations – JS and PS had met the owners and, although there were no objections as such, suggested more effective ways of tackling the condition of the cellar.

27 St Peter’s Street: renovation – no objections this time as the Inspector’s recommendations had been taken on board.

Walkers Books: air conditioning units and lights –no objections

Central Trains: repainting of waiting room – new paintwork would be better for the visually impaired – no objections

Mr & Mrs Candish had written again re the state of the station

car park and had requested help with clearing it. DL would take their letter to the next Urban Group meeting.


	DL

	0114/3.0

 
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
GMG had arranged for the Society to purchase 50 copies of the forthcoming book by Dave Baxter at £5.95 and sell them to members at £9. The cost to the public would be £9.50. GMG agreed to store the books at her house. GMG would contact Dave on his return from Canada.

PS was thanked for collecting members’ signatures, required for the draft constitution. 

It was agreed that committee members would buy a drink at the bar before the meeting, if they wanted one.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	GMG

	0114/4.0
	EVENTS
January 15th talk: GMG volunteered to supply JC with a laptop and the projector; MJS would set up the screen and microphone, and organize wine and nibbles with PS.

GMG would check the date of the May trip to Oakham and notify the committee by email. It was agreed that tickets would be issued but would be free.

Friday June 13th: the tour of King’s Lynn would start at 10.30 with a 2 hour Blue Badge Guide tour (£4), followed by a lunch break (deal to be arranged at the Bank House), then at 3pm a tour of Clifton House with tea provided (£13.50), and a 5pm depart. The maximum number was 30. As there was no agreement on whether a coach should be provided (£12) or people would car-share, it was agreed that members would decide at the March SGM.

PS would arrange for a meeting with Canon Gray and Canon Court to discuss the service of Vespers at St Leonard’s Priory, followed by wine and nibbles, for the evening of Saturday, June 21st.    MJS would assist him. It was agreed that it would be publicised that members would need to bring their own seating, if required. It was agreed that there would be no charge to members but that there would be a donation plate.


	GMG/

PS/MJS
GMG/

MS

PS/

MJS

	0114/5.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG reported that the proposal was being revamped and would be sent to the Heritage Lottery Fund on January 9th.

CM reported that, despite repeated phone calls and emails, there had still been no response from St. Gilbert’s school. She agreed to try to contact them again at a later date.


	CM



	0114/6.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS
CM talked to a paper she and JC had written, with design help from member Paul Eastwood, regarding their initial thoughts about the likely style and content of an annual report to members.

Don Lambert volunteered to provide photographs. It was agreed that 500 copies would be printed and that it would not contain advertising.

JC and CM volunteered to work on the project to produce an Annual Review starting in January 2015.


	DL

JC/CM

	0114/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM had no specific issues to report as the schools had been closed for the holidays.


	

	0114/8.0
	URBAN GROUP
The wickerwork on the riverbank and the extra fishing platforms were welcomed by the committee.

GMG reported that she had written to local MP Nick Boles. He had agreed to write to the Chief Executive of the Environment Agency regarding local water flow extraction.

DL asked for comments on any memorial benches which needed repairs and spots where new ones (sponsored by individual members of the public) might be placed. He was working with the Town Council to source and replace seating on the Meadows and then Water Street. It was suggested that they should not be suitable for sleeping on.

DL is working with the owner of the old wall in Bath Row to tidy it and light it with free solar panels.

DL was waiting for the computer aided design, which was being produced by a council representative, for new lighting in Red Lion Square.

DL reported that the conduit would be painted, and with gold spikes.

The Group would liaise with the council on the feasibility of adding more flower boxes to the Town Bridge.

DL would seek advice on whether the Eleanor Cross information board should be repaired or replaced as it is in a poor state.

DL would seek advice from Mike Smith at SKDC regarding necessary work to improve the state of the railings on the slope from the bus station.

GR stated that work to restore the High Street planter would begin on February 3rd and take up to 2 months. As the tree had to be reduced in height and width by the County Council,  a short report and an artist’s impression had been produced to allay the public’s possible concerns.


	DL

DL

DL



	0114/9.0
	STOLEN PLAQUES
Following the theft of 2 historical plaques from the town centre, PS had been doing some research on how the remaining bronze plaques could be protected. John Smith had suggested they should all be removed and stored. Following discussion, DL agreed to seek advice on the feasibility of removing the originals and replacing them with a distressed version. MT would check with his office regarding ownership of the plaques. Listed Building consent would also be needed before any changes could take place.
	DL/

MT



	0114/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was agreed, following broad support, that PMS would investigate the possibility of a project to paint a mural of the town’s churches on the wall opposite what was the Old Bull.

GR and DL would bring designs to the next meeting for new benches to replace the tattered ones in Red Lion Square.

It was agreed that the Civic Society would not be involved in the 2014 Heritage Open Days as the theme was World War One. 

CM had been asked by Dave Adgar from the Churches’ Preservation Trust to provide another Collyweston slate display in St. John’s Church. GMG confirmed that this would be part of the Sundial Project actions.

MS asked those who had not yet given her their menu choices for January 31st to pass them on to her by Monday January 12th, please.
 
	PMS

DL/

GR



	0114/11.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place on February 12th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday February 12th 2014

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams.

APOLOGIES: Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson, Don Lambert.

	0214/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
Barnack Road: Retirement Properties - two storeys preferred and wood not PVC doors and windows preferred.
“New Look” High Street: signage – GMG to show Society’s annoyance at another retrospective application .
“Boots’ Opticians” High Street: signage – no objections.

4 St Mary’s Place: internal and external alterations - concerns re the undercroft had been made by John Smith and passed on,

with the comment we were pleased that it was not going to be an hotel.

14 St Paul’s Street: single storey rear extension - comments made by John Smith had been passed on, including dislike of a zinc roof.

4 Exeter Court: new wood casement window - no objections 
“Central Nightclub”: new entrance doors – no objections as long as there was no noise impact on nearby residents.

3 Wothorpe Road: replacement doors and windows – no objections as they were using wood not plastic.
“Moshulu” High Street: alterations to shop front – comments would be forwarded by GMG that the colour is gradually improving, although cream would be preferable.


	GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG

	0214/3.0

 
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
Stolen Plaques: MT had reported that, as a general rule, once a plaque is affixed to a house, the plaque belongs to the owner.

Mural Project Idea: PMS had written to the agent and the owners of the building outlining a possible project idea but had not yet received any reply.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	0214/4.0
	EVENTS
February 13th talk: GMG volunteered to supply GW with equipment; MJS would set up the screen and microphone, and organize wine and nibbles with PS. MS and MG would sell tickets.

GMG confirmed that the May trip to Oakham would take place on Wednesday 21st May. It had been agreed that tickets would be issued by MS but would be free.

GMG would attempt to provide name badges for any committee members who needed them.

As GR had asked not to continue to organize events from spring 2014, MS had volunteered to deal with the administration of events as long as other committee members were willing to provide contacts and ideas.

GMG suggested an autumn talk by the Burghley agent and she and GW would liaise on the best person to contact.
	GMG/

PS/MJS
MG/

MS

MS

GMG

MS/All

GMG/GW



	0214/5.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG reported that the revamped proposal had been accepted by the Heritage Lottery Fund and plans for outreach projects were going ahead.

CM reported that, despite repeated phone calls and emails, there had still been no response from St. Gilbert’s school. 


	

	0214/6.0
	SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING
It was agreed that the vote on the constitution would open proceedings and would be followed by the opening of the bar. 

Any committee member would be able to speak briefly and there would be no written agenda for members.

Orlando Rock would be unable to attend because of work commitments.


	

	0214/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM had contacted Tim Cox to arrange a meeting with her, MS and Paul Eastwood to plan the Schools’ Town Trail Day on 24th April.


	

	0214/8.0
	URBAN GROUP
A member of the Environment Agency would meet Dave Sones and a local expert to look at the Tinwell weir on 13th February.

Work to restore the High Street planter had been temporarily stopped because of shopkeepers’ complaints about dust.

The necessary work would now resume on a Sunday. A short report and an artist’s impression had been put up by Peter Heyes to allay the public’s possible concerns.

A member had witnessed a car reversing into a bench at the east end of the High Street, causing damage. The car registration would be reported by GMG to the Town Clerk.

MS would contact members of the Urban Group who had not yet joined the Civic Society and ask for their subscriptions.


	GMG

MS



	0214/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
PS had contacted the Enforcement Officer who was dealing with the Society’s request for removal of paint from the antiques shop at 15 Broad Street.

RB suggested that more Urban Group committee members would be an asset to the Society’s committee, but it was acknowledged that they were unlikely to want to take on yet another role.

RB would bring the Margate bookseller’s catalogue to the SGM and then pass it on to PS.

It was agreed that the next newsletter could be sent out after the SGM, and an events’ reminder email would be sent out by GMG prior to the SGM.


	PS

RB

GMG

	0214/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place on April 9th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 

The Special General Meeting will take place at Browne’s Hospital at 7.30pm on March 5th. Planning applications that month would be discussed by email.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday April 9th 2014

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson, Don Lambert.

APOLOGIES: Gil Williams

	0414/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
15 Broad Street: application to remove paint – Society delighted.

Wetherspoons’ signage: Society has concerns about the illuminated signs.

15 St Leonard’s Street: internal doorway and flue – no objections.

2 Ironmonger Street: internal alterations, repainting of fascia and new sign – no objections.

1 – 13 Lumby’s Terrace: alterations including re-roofing in Welsh slate - no objections.

Mayfield, Pinfold Lane: replacement dwelling – no objections.

9 Rock Terrace: alteration of listed building – based on precedents there were no objections.


	GMG



	0414/8.0
	URBAN GROUP
DL thanked GMG for her input regarding a member of the public’s concern about the blue paint on a door. 

The renovation of the planter in the High Street was near to completion. DL thanked the Society for the generous contribution towards the cost of it. The seats were being repainted and would be put back.

It was hoped that a water bowser could be bought through the Town Council to water the planter and wash down the bins.

The renovation of the phone box was about to start and would be painted in the correct colour. The Highways Department had been contacted regarding the feasibility of replacing the unsightly stones surrounding the phone box.

The information panel near the coach park was being renovated.

The Urban Group had been discussing how the look of the town’s railway station might be improved. Ideas floated included painting the façade; erecting a new welcome sign; providing a board with photographs of the town; placing apple trees in planters built into the platform; and helping the owner of the signal box to improve its current state.

(DL then left the meeting).


	

	0414/3.0

 
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
Dave Sones had met the Environment Agency representative and the current water flow restrictions were being investigated.

The Society was pleased that there was now a proposal to repaint the antique shop at 15 Broad Street.

After a lengthy discussion of all the points raised, it was decided that MS would circulate the committee with a draft response to the requests for information regarding the new constitution received from member Mr Egerton Gilman. The deadline was set for the end of Sunday 13 April. MS would then respond on 14 April.

MS reported that all Urban Group committee members had now paid their subscriptions to the Civic Society.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	All

	0414/4.0
	EVENTS
It was reported that everything was ready for the talk to be given by Elizabeth Hirst at Browne’s Hospital on 10th April.

MS reported that the trip to King’s Lynn was now full and there was a waiting list. The £100 deposit for the coach had been paid.

The tickets for the Oakham Castle trip on Wednesday 21st May were beginning to sell. It had been agreed that tickets would be issued by MS but would be free.

PS and MJS had met the two Canons, who had approved the service and stated they would need electricity to be available for it. MT had offered to help provide orders of service if they were required.

GMG suggested an autumn talk by the Burghley agent and she and GW would liaise on the best person to contact.

As the AGM, to take place at 7.30pm on 9th October at the Town Hall, would include Awards, GMG asked everyone to consider suitable nominees for discussion at the May meeting.

Also, ideas for the autumn events’ programme were needed for discussion at the May meeting.


	All

All

	0414/5.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
CM reported that, despite repeated phone calls and emails, there had still been no response from St. Gilbert’s school. 

RB was thanked for giving eight talks on the sundial.

GMG would redraft the Stone Trail leaflet, which had been updated by John Smith, and send it to John Smith and Stamford Library for checking.

It was agreed that the 20 ambassadors for the Children’s Town Trail, who were meeting the Mayor and GMG and trying out the Trail on 24th April  (10 am start on the Town Hall steps) with CM and MS attending, would be given sweets bought by the Society.


	GMG

GMG/CM/

MS

	0414/6.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS
CM and JC had sought examples of good practice and brought a paper for discussion at the meeting. It was agreed that the two designs (created by member Paul Eastwood) would both be tweaked and brought to the May meeting for a final choice to be made.

The structure of the Review was approved and it was agreed that the major article this year would be on the Sundial Project.

It was agreed that people would be allocated responsibility for different sections at the May meeting.

MS volunteered to find a copy of the eulogy given at John Plumb’s memorial service, for inclusion of its content in the Review.


	CM/JC

MS

	0414/7.0


	SCHOOL PROJECTS
As there had not been positive member feedback to a possible project working with Stamford High School (a competition regarding the development of the town), CM and MS agreed to look at alternative projects with the school.


	CM/

MS

	0414/9.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GR agreed to contact Cityscape Maps, who owed money to the Society, via the Urban Group.

PMS would write again to the agent and the owners of the New Look building to outline a possible mural project idea. 

GR had written to SKDC to complain about the tardiness of the clean-up following the annual Fair.

PS reported that there had been no takers to investigate the history of the (now collapsed) wall at Truesdale Hospital.

CM reported that the recently published Farrell Review could impact on the work of the Society, and the committee needed to keep a watching brief on developments.


	GR

PMS

	0214/10.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on May 14th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday May 14th 2014

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams, Don Lambert.

APOLOGIES: Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Peter M Stean, Michael Thompson 

	0514/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
The planter project was now almost complete and a simple watering plan had been devised. 

The telephone box had been painted inside and out. The George Hotel had offered to pay the total cost of the revamp.

The cost of each new light for Red Lion Square was estimated at £700 (with free installation by LCC Highways). 

Regarding the Railway Station revamp, investigations were continuing in to who owned what.

The area around the Mill Stream had been planted with new grass seed and dogwood plants.

Re the Stamford Heritage Project, editing of the write-up of the first fifty sites would begin soon. The idea of self-adhesive vinyl window stickers was being investigated.


	All

	0514/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
3 Wothorpe Road: reduction of chimney height – no objections.

5 Castle Street: balustrades, staircase and new patio doors – John Smith had inspected the site and consequently no objections had been raised.

53 & 54 High Street (was Thornton’s): alterations and single storey extension - John Smith and David Heeley had raised concerns which GMG had passed to SKDC.

7 Sheep Market (Wetherspoons’) signage (amended): the Society had already raised concerns about the illuminated signs.

Proposed development of land adjoining Freeman’s Cottages – GMG would be visiting the site on 15th May with PS, John Smith and David Heeley.

The committee would ask David Heeley if he would be willing to attend the development control meeting regarding the Kier development on 27th May in Grantham, as he had raised important architectural concerns.


	GMG/PS

	0514/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
It was agreed that the book by Dave Baxter would be presented to the guide at Oakham Castle following his tour.

GR had agreed to contact Cityscape Maps, who owed money to the Society via the Urban Group, but no reply had been forthcoming as yet.

The music sheet for Compline had been printed and PS reported that electricity was not needed for the evening event.

PMS had contacted LCC about the 2 sq. m. concrete patch outside Wilkinson’s. He also reported that, as he had received no reply from the owners of the side wall of New Look, it appeared that they were not interested in a mural.

Regarding Mr Gilman’s request for his amendments to the draft SGM Minutes to be taken on board, the committee decided that the Minutes would be presented in their present format to members at the AGM, at which time Mr Gilman would be able to propose an amendment to them if he so wished.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	0514/5.0

 
	EVENTS
GMG reported that she had presented a talk to 30 people at Oakham Museum, and that the power point presentation was available for future use.

Numerous candidates were nominated for Awards at the AGM and there would still be time to bring further suggestions to the June meeting.

Future events: CM had suggested a talk by a member of SKDC planning department and PS had suggested a visit to Spalding Gentlemen’s Society. Also, a member had suggested that Canon Gray’s talk about his life would interest members.


	All

	0514/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG reported that an application for more money to finish the project had been made.

The Children’s Town Trail Day had gone ahead on 24th April. 19 children were welcomed to the Town Hall by The Mayor and Mayoress before completing the Trail. Tim Cox had stated that the Trail would be embedded in the curriculum so that children from each year would learn more about Stamford’s heritage.

CM had been contacted by a teacher at St Gilbert’s and it was hoped that there would be a preliminary meeting in June.
	

	0514/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS
CM and JC had prepared a briefing paper which included a proposed allocation of responsibilities.

One article would be an expert description of the history of the Stamford coat of arms from a Herald, sourced by JC.

Member Paul Eastwood had provided two formats for the Review’s cover. It was agreed, following some tweaks, that JC would circulate them again to the committee for a final decision to be made at the June meeting.


	All



	0514/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
It was hoped that the project undertaken in the summer term would be with St. Gilbert’s.


	

	0514/9.0


	COLLYWESTON SLATING DEMO: 28th JUNE
This item would be discussed at the June meeting.


	

	0514/10.0
	THE STONE TRAIL
GMG and John Smith had walked the revised Trail and the leaflet had now been sent to the printer’s. In due course, the draft would be sent to committee members by GMG. She would also contact Bill Learoyd from Stamford Geology Society.


	GMG

	0514/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GMG would at some point catalogue and arrange storage for the Stamford Civic Society newsletters, paperwork and notes for talks amassed by John Plumb and given to the Society.

It was agreed that GMG would keep 15 copies of Dave Baxter’s book to use as gifts for speakers. Our President would receive one as a courtesy, and copies would be available to members at the AGM for the special price of £9.

GW volunteered to approach staff at Jaeger regarding their overflowing guttering.

Regarding the Urban Group’s proposal to improve the lighting in Red Lion Square and their suggestion that the Civic Society might like to make a contribution, a decision was deferred until the June meeting.

	GMG

GMG

GW

	0514/12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on June 11th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday June 11th 2014

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams.

APOLOGIES: Don Lambert, Graddon Rowlands, Peter M Stean, Michael Thompson.

	0614/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
The Urban Group would present Stamford Development Committee at their July meeting with proposals for the best use of the inside of the telephone box.

GMG would pass on contact details for the Horticultural Society to the Urban Group regarding improvements to the Sensory Garden in Water Street.

GR was thanked for his diligence in ensuring that a new pressure washer had been purchased to clean Red Lion Square and Sheep Market.

The rotting plank of wood and brass plate near the Coach Park had been renovated.

More planting had been done along the river banks, and more was planned.

Negotiations were in progress to plant trees near the Cattle Market car park.

Regarding the Red Lion Square Lighting: the Society decided that the costs were likely to be borne by the Town Council with help from the Skells’ Trust.


	GMG



	0614/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
Brazenose House, Stamford School: alterations to listed building – John Smith had indicated that it was a too technical for him to comment on, but English Heritage (who were involved) would have a suitable expert.

Rear of 37-39 St. Mary’s Street: conversion & alteration of buildings – The Planning Sub-Committee had met the architect and prospective owner and had persuaded them to make changes to one window. The revised plans would now be based on that meeting. GMG would pass further comments to SKDC.

Demolition of Newage Club, Wharf Road: GMG had emailed the Planning Officer stating that the Society would be unhappy with the demolition of the building before it was known what was planned to replace it. No formal planning application had been seen by the Society.

Traffic Regulation Order: Castle Dyke and Sheep Market – after discussion it was agreed that GMG would comment that a reduction in parking might lead to car drivers increasing their speed; and that the pedestrian crossing, if it must happen, would be better sited on the other side, near to Wetherspoon’s.

28 West Street: replacement timber windows – no objection.

32 St Peter’s Street: alterations to listed building – GMG would comment that, although there was no objection, the Society was unhappy that it was a retrospective application.

David Heeley and GMG had attended the development control meeting regarding the Kier development on 27th May in Grantham. 14:1 voted against the proposal but an appeal was likely. If the matter went to the Inspector, David Heeley’s and GMG’s full comments would be sent to him.

Proposed development of land adjoining Freeman’s Cottages – Following the site visit on 15th May, notes on suggested architectural changes made by David Heeley were sent to the prospective owner. No further action would be taken until the planning application was available.

Re all planning applications viewed: It was agreed that GMG would reply to SKDC after about 10 days without emailing a further request for comments to the committee. If a committee member had no objection, no reply was necessary but if a committee member did have comments, they should be circulated to everyone on the list.


	GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG

All

	0614/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
GW reported that the guttering at Jaeger would be replaced.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	0614/5.0

 
	EVENTS
Discussion took place about the candidates who had been  nominated for Awards at the AGM and GMG would still welcome more nominations before the next meeting.

Future events: CM had suggested a talk by a member of SKDC planning department and PS had suggested a visit to Spalding Gentlemen’s Society. Also, a member had suggested that Canon Gray’s talk about his life would interest members. GMG was waiting for a reply from SKDC and would then contact Canon Gray.

CM volunteered to write a report on the trip to King’s Lynn and on the St. Leonard’s Priory event.

PS had organized the Priory event and hoped that all the committee would be present. It was agreed that the cost of providing food for the event (£70) would come from Society funds.

The committee would actively search for new members to join them.


	All

GMG

CM

All

	0614/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
CM had not yet been contacted by a teacher at St Gilbert’s so it was now unlikely that there would be a preliminary meeting in June.

CM reported that a reprint of the Children’s Town Trail was not needed at this stage.

RB reported that the first of the films produced by New College Stamford should be ready soon. They might be shown at the AGM too.
	

	0614/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS
Member Paul Eastwood had provided two formats for the Review’s cover. It was agreed that the coloured version without photographs would be adopted.

It was agreed that the article by Nick Boles would be omitted because of lack of space.

CM and JC would contact all contributors with details and the house style guide. They would retain editorial rights.

A dummy version would be produced by September, then 3 quotes sought.

Paul Eastwood would assist with the visual images.


	CM/JC

	0614/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
Reported under Item 6.


	

	0614/9.0


	COLLYWESTON SLATING DEMO: 28th JUNE
MG volunteered to help member Christine Stanier set up the event in St. John’s at 9.30 am, and JC would volunteer later that day.

CM would contact the Stamford Mercury to advertise the event and would ask Paul Eastwood to prepare a poster.


	MG/JC

CM

	0614/10.0
	THE STONE TRAIL
It was agreed that the leaflet would have to be enlarged, and some further amendments made. In due course, the draft would be sent to committee members by GMG. 


	GMG

	0614/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
As GMG would be away from the end of June, the newsletter would be sent out earlier.

It was agreed that, if Stamford Urban Group had approved a specific use of funds, it would be paid by Stamford Civic Society as long as the Treasurer of Stamford Civic Society had been informed in advance that the work was taking place and had been given an approximate cost.

PS reported on the West Street Project. Both trees had been removed and two specimen trees which would replace them. Posts to provide an obstacle to parking were being considered, costs to be met by the Society and the Urban Group. The committee asked that estimates be brought to the July meeting. A figure of £3,000 had been suggested.

GW reported that, since the alteration to the pavement on Rutland Terrace, parking was now taking place on both sides of the road, dangerously obstructing the traffic flow.


	

	0614/12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on July 9th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday July 9th 2014

PRESENT: Peter M Stean (in Chair), Richard Barry, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Gil Williams.

APOLOGIES: Gwyneth Gibbs, Don Lambert, Graddon Rowlands, Mike J Sockett, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson.

	0714/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
This item was held over to the next meeting.


	

	0714/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
Units 22 and 25 Stamford Walk: conversion from office to flats – no objections.

Santander, 4 High Street: internal refurbishments – no objections.

Town Hall: alterations to roof, etc. – no objections.
“The Hub” ex Newage Club, Wharf Road: GMG had sent the detailed report produced by the Planning Sub-Committee to SKDC.

Former Quayhole Kate’s: addition of door in riverside elevation and mooring for a fenland lighter barge – GMG had passed on the comments on listed building changes provided by John Smith. No consensus could be reached on the barge mooring but it was hoped that the Health and Safety issues would be addressed.

Dawson’s, 6 Red Lion Square: renovations and repairs – welcomed by the committee and with a request included from John Smith for a change to the Red Lion Square frontage.

Rear of 2 Red Lion Square: conversion to office use – welcomed by the committee as an attempt to bring derelict buildings back into use.

10 St Peter’s Street: removal of timber ground floor, etc – the comments made by John Smith had been passed to SKDC.

Brazenose House, Stamford School: alterations to listed building – application approved conditionally by SKDC.

Rear of 37-39 St. Mary’s Street: conversion & alteration of buildings – application approved conditionally by SKDC.


	All

	0714/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
GR had asked it to be noted that he also had attended the development control meeting in Grantham on May 27th and had spoken against Kier’s proposed development.

RB asked that the minutes should reflect more strongly that the committee favoured no crossing at all, and therefore no additional street clutter, on Sheep Market. (GMG, however, had mentioned both in her response to SKDC).

MG requested that his intention to stand down from office in 2015 should be recorded in the Minutes.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were then agreed.

The guttering at Jaeger had now been replaced.

West Street project: PS had reported that two quotations were being sought, and the quotation for the installation of posts would be shown separately. Further advice on suitable types of tree was also being sought.


	

	0714/5.0

 
	EVENTS
The Collyweston Slating event on 28th June had attracted a good number of visitors. Christine Stanier and JC and MG were thanked for volunteering on the day, and CM was thanked for promoting the event and for arranging to pass a copy of Dave Baxter’s book to David Ellis as a thank you gift.

The recent event at St Leonard’s Priory had been a great success. Special thanks were sent to PS and Kent Blyth for all their hard work, and to all the members and committee who assisted on the evening, and to Canon Gray for arranging Compline in the Priory.

A talk by Canon Gray was booked for 23rd October and a talk by David Pennell from Burghley Estates was booked for 27th November.  They were mentioned in the Newsletter, which had been sent out before GMG left on holiday.

The AGM would take place on 9th October and all committee members were reminded that they would need to wear their name badges.

Further discussion took place about the candidates who had been nominated for Awards at the AGM and GMG had indicated she would still welcome more nominations before the next meeting.

Future events: PMS would check if a WEA lecturer he has heard lecture would be willing to talk on the development of the English church.

MS stated that she would bring the full list of ideas for events (including several from members) to the next meeting for consideration.


	CM

All

All

PMS

MS

	0714/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
CM had not been contacted by a teacher at St Gilbert’s during the summer term so the proposed Sundial Route project would not go ahead.


	

	0714/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS
CM stated that a mock-up of the Annual Review would be brought to the August meeting. She and JC were now awaiting copy.


	CM/JC



	0714/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM stated that, as the focus for local schools was on World War One, no new project would be initiated in the autumn term.


	

	0714/9.0


	THE STONE TRAIL
This item was held over until the next meeting.


	

	0714/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was none.


	

	0714/11.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on August 13th 2014 at 7.15pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday August 13th 2014

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens and Don Lambert

APOLOGIES: Richard Barry, Jocelyn Chatterton, Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams.

	0814/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
DL was sorry to report that Dave Sones had resigned as Secretary. The Group was suffering from growing disillusionment with the difficulty of implementing their proposals and would meet at the end of the month to discuss the Group’s future.

DS had contacted the Environment Agency regarding the trees which had fallen across the River Welland near the George Bridge. The site would be inspected by SKDC within the next few days.

The Group had presented their lighting plans for Red Lion Square to Stamford Town Council’s Strategic Development Committee. Some Council members had suggested that more traditional (more expensive) lights would be preferable.

As a precedent had been set already, the Group would probably petition the Skells Trust for some of the funding required for the agreed type of lights.

Negotiations were continuing regarding the planting of trees near the cattle market car park.

The coach park railings were being repainted this month.

The brass dedication plaque for the High Street planter had been cleaned and would be put back, and the Group was having to find money to replace some of the plants, which have been urinated on and subsequently died.

Requests for tenders to local builders were underway for the repair of the Sensory Garden in Water Street.

The Group would welcome suggestions for information which could be included on the wooden boards which will be placed in the telephone box at The George Hotel.

DL thanked Stamford Civic Society for supporting the Group.


	All

	0814/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
32 St Leonard’s Street: alterations to garage at rear – no objections.

2 St Mary’s Place: internal alterations – very happy with proposed improvements.

31 St Mary’s Street: repainting of shop front – no objections.

4B St Peter’s Street: removal of render from front elevation – comments from JS regarding the rigidity of the architect’s arguments had been passed on but no objection as such.

32 St Paul’s Street: upgrade to listed building – no objections following approval from sub-committee member.

5 Empingham Road: attic conversion – no objections.

1 Albert Road: erection of bungalow on river frontage – objections re the change of view, incorporating comments from JS.
“The Hub”, ex Newage Club, Wharf Road: amended plans – still objections and JS would write new piece for SKDC.

31 St Paul’s Street: alterations to listed building – no objections.

6 St Leonard’s Street: replacement timber windows – no objections.

Jaeger, 40 St Mary’s Street: non-illuminated signage – no objections but GMG would pass on comments from JS.


	GMG



	0814/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
GMG thanked Peter Stean for chairing the July meeting.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	0814/5.0

 
	EVENTS
A talk by Canon Gray was booked for 23rd October and a talk by David Pennell from Burghley Estates was booked for 27th November, both at Browne’s Hospital.  Tickets were available from the Secretary.

GMG received approval for cutting the amount of paperwork associated with the AGM and which would be sent out at the end of the month. Approval would be sought from members for sending this out in 2015 by email to the two-thirds of the membership who had the facility.

Further discussion took place about the nominations received for Awards at the AGM and agreement was reached. MS was asked to contact the chosen nominees and check that they would be willing to receive an award, and would be available on October 9th.


	MS

	0814/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG would arrange a meeting in mid-August to discuss further progress.


	GMG



	0814/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REVIEW
CM stated that samples of the paper and the cover of the Annual Review would be brought to the September meeting. She and JC had set a deadline of 31st August for all remaining copy but would be very happy to receive articles earlier than that.

GMG would write a paragraph on Stephen Hart. CM appealed for photographs of Stephen Hart and John Plumb.

DL had kindly agreed to photograph the committee at the start of the September committee meeting. This would be included in the Review as members had asked for the committee to be identifiable.


	CM/JC

GMG

CM

DL

	0814/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM stated that the new Assistant Principal of Malcolm Sargent School would meet her and MS in September to discuss a new project.


	CM/

MS

	0814/9.0


	THE STONE TRAIL
GMG showed the committee the example of the revised version, which was well received by all. It would now be sent to JS for further scrutiny and would then be sent for printing.

GMG proposed that the Society should receive the majority of the money raised from sales of the leaflet, with the rest of the money contributing to a local heritage fund. It was agreed that GMG would meet Lea Rickard to discuss this proposal.


	GMG

	0814/10.0
	COBBLES’ RESTORATION PROJECT PROPOSAL
After discussion, it was agreed that GMG would contact Liz Heesom to suggest that Liz undertook a scoping exercise to find out what could be done.

	

	0814/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
West Street Project: PS was asked to find a second quote from another landscape gardener as he had been advised that the posts etc. would cost approximately £3,500. PS would look into the possibility of applying to the Skells Trust in September for part of the cost.

Member John Hopson had alerted the committee to a bronze Great War memorial plaque which had been given by The Royal British Legion to Stamford Town Council. It was suggested that he ask the Town Clerk if it could be re-affixed on the wall it had come from originally, now part of St Peter’s Court.

It was agreed that the September meeting should start at 7pm to allow time for a group photograph to be taken by DL. 


	PS

	0814/12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on September 10th 2014 at 7pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday September 10th 2014

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens and Don Lambert.

APOLOGIES: Michael Thompson, Gil Williams.

	0914/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
The Group had presented their lighting plans for Red Lion Square to Stamford Town Council’s Strategic Development Committee. It was recommended that the Skells Trust was approached for funding. Property owners in the square would also need to be approached regarding the plans. A plain LED style light was considered the most efficient. 

The coach park railings had been repainted this month; the Committee thanked the Urban Group and comments were made on how pleasant they looked now.

The Group was having to find money to replace some of the plants, which had died, and suggested that a lighting timer might be installed.

There were plans to tidy up St Michael’s Churchyard. It might be turned into a Garden of Remembrance for World War One; or more flagstones and flowerbeds might be added. Committee members were asked to pass on any comments and suggestions.


	All



	0914/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
“Griffons”, North Street: demolition of part of dwelling and erection of extensions and external alterations -  GMG would write as there were concerns about the 4m difference either side of the wall, which was in a poor state, and about adding a very modern extension in a conservation area.

59 Scotgate: insertion of external door to front – no objection.

Tallowin House, Austin Friars’ Lane: proposed development of land adjoining Freeman’s Cottages – GMG would write with concerns about the poor visual impact of a new build in that location, of encroachment on to the Meadows, and of the precedent being set. She would echo the words of the Appeals’ Inspector in 2005.

2 Red Lion Square: conversion to office use – no objection.

17 Rutland Terrace: replacement wooden window on top floor front – no objection, but GMG would check with neighbours first.

27 St Peter’s Street: installation of door units at rear – not able to comment as plans were not available yet.
 For information:- “The Hub”, ex Newage Club, Wharf Road: amended plans – had now been approved, despite objections.

(It was understood that English Heritage had not objected.)


	GMG

GMG

GMG



	0914/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
The AGM paperwork had been sent out to all members. They were being asked if they would agree to the following year’s paperwork being sent by email; two thirds of the members currently have this facility.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	0914/5.0

 
	EVENTS
A talk by Canon Gray was booked for 23rd October and a talk by David Pennell from Burghley Estates was booked for 27th November, both at Browne’s Hospital.  Tickets were available from the Secretary and were selling well.

Re AGM: MS had contacted the chosen nominees and checked that they would be willing to receive an award, and would be available on October 9th. They had all been delighted to accept. MS would circulate the list of names with the Minutes.

GMG would ask Canon Gray if he would be prepared to write their names on the certificates (which she and her husband would produce). She would also purchase frames.

MJS would organize drinks and nibbles, and the sound system.

Stamford New College would bring a video to be screened as part of the Chairman’s Report. GMG would check if they would bring all their own equipment, including a screen.

As requested by members, an attendance list, provided by MS,  would be circulated during the AGM.

Name badges should be worn, please.


	MS

GMG

MJS

GMG

MS

All

	0914/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG stated that the information previously provided by Hirst Conservation would be written up as a paper.


	

	0914/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REVIEW
CM and JC brought draft copies of some of the pages and the red cover of the Annual Review and were thanked for their excellent efforts. GMG stated that she would like to update certain articles as near as possible to the final deadline. CM and JC asked that all comments on articles should be sent to them.

CM and JC would welcome comments from the committee on any other member who should be thanked in the Review.

DL had kindly photographed the committee at the start of the meeting. This group photograph would be included in the Review as members had asked for the committee to be identifiable.

It was agreed that the excellent quality paper and cover examples brought to the meeting should be used. It was estimated that the printing costs would be £1,000.


	CM/JC

GMG

All



	0914/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
GR would be contacting the Endowed Schools, proposing an essay competition as part of the Sundial Project.

CM stated that the new Assistant Principal of Malcolm Sargent School would meet her and MS in September to discuss a new project.


	GR

CM/

MS

	0914/9.0


	THE STONE TRAIL
GMG was happy to report that the revised version was now ready and copies would be delivered to Stamford Library, which would receive all proceeds. It was agreed that a copy should be sent to former committee member Christine Stanier, who had made the original suggestion.


	GMG



	0914/10.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT
The copy of the accounts had previously been circulated. MG agreed to include in his report that there would be money returning to the Heritage Lottery Fund.

David Nicol had agreed to look at the accounts, and would receive a bottle of wine in thanks.
	MG

MG

	0914/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
West Street Project: Three quotes would be circulated to committee members and a speedy response was required as PS would, with GMG’s help, apply to the Skells Trust in late September for part of the cost.

PS was pleased to report that all the paintwork had been taken off the stonework at 15 Broad Street and a good job had been done.

GR was unhappy with the lack of enthusiasm of the town’s street cleaners. He and the Town Clerk were meeting the cleaners’ managers to discuss the current lack of supervision of their work. It was agreed that committee members would photograph any evidence of poor cleaning and email it to GR.

It was also agreed that some locals were not prepared to keep the environment tidy, believing it to be someone else’s responsibility or that the litter was biodegradable.


	PS

All

	0914/12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Traditionally, there is no meeting in October as the AGM is on October 9th. Therefore the next Committee Meeting will take place on November 13th 2014 at 7.15 pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday November 12th 2014

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Gil Williams and Don Lambert.

1.0 APOLOGIES: Graddon Rowlands, Peter M Stean, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson.

	1014/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
The Meadows had been planted and the results were impressive.

The lighting plans for Red Lion Square had been taken over by Stamford Town Council. The Skells Trust would be approached in January for help with funding costs.

Precision Landscapes had begun work on the Stamford West Street “Bastion” project. Andrew Drake, as a gesture of goodwill to the Civic Society, would turf the whole area as a better alternative to grass seed. The planting of the chosen trees would take place within the next few weeks.

DL volunteered to photograph the site on completion, with representatives from Precision Landscapes and the Civic Society.

The Urban Group would liaise with GR re the missing street cleaning machine.

GMG stated that the QR Code project had ended and she was moving all the data onto the Society’s website. It was agreed that the domain name should not be given up and would be pointed to the Society’s website.


	DL

DL/

GR

GMG



	1014/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
27 St Peter’s Street: installation of door units at rear – no objections.

4 Exeter Court: new wooden casement window – no objections.

Stable Mews, 30B Scotgate: replacement windows – refused by SKDC.

14 Station Road: amended application for rear and side extension – after being viewed by the Planning Sub- Committee there were no objections.

Greggs, High Street: new non-illuminated signage – no objections.

Town Hall: extensions – no objections but the accuracy of the plans would be mentioned by GMG.

Millets: signage – the Planning Sub-Committee’s comments on the issue of shop front design would be included in GMG’s response.


	GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG



	1014/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
As so few members had responded to a request for them to agree to receiving AGM paperwork by email in 2015, they would be asked again at the Members’ Meeting in March.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	1014/5.0

 
	EVENTS
A talk by Canon Gray on 23rd October had been well supported and a talk by David Pennell from Burghley Estates was already fully booked for 27th November. The sound system and screen would be set up by MJS, who would also organise the wine and nibbles, and GMG would provide the Society’s projector for this talk.

MJS suggested that another member should become familiar with the sound system in case he was unable to be present at a future talk.

MS would contact Stuart Orme to arrange a talk in April, and Island Hall, Godmanchester, to arrange a private tour in June.

RB agreed to contact Peter Heyes to ask if he would be willing to open his garden to members in the summer, possibly July,  with funds raised going to a charity of his choice.

David Ellis was booked to give a talk on February 19th, with a visit to his estate to be arranged for later in the year. It was likely that the St Leonard’s Priory summer event would again take place in June. GW would liaise with MS regarding a possible visit to the Wedgwood Museum in autumn 2015.

GMG asked all the committee to consider possible speakers for the remainder of the 2015 programme.


	MJS/

GMG

MS

RB

GW/

MS

All

	1014/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
GMG stated that the information previously provided by Hirst Conservation was being written up as a paper. 

In January’s edition of “Stamford Living”, Nicholas Rudd-Jones would be inviting under 18s in the Stamford area to submit a piece of creative writing, with prizes provided by the Society.

GMG asked the committee to provide her with some idea of the size of the storage facility required for the Society’s material now that the volume of material had outgrown GMG’s house. 

Committee members were asked to let her know how many boxes each currently had stored. 


	All



	1014/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REVIEW
CM and JC brought the proof copy of the Annual Review to the meeting and were thanked for their excellent efforts. It would go to print in November. GMG asked for a letter giving details of events to be inserted in each envelope. The Annual Review would be sent out in January. CM would liaise with MS regarding the distribution list. It was hoped that a considerable number would be hand delivered to save postage costs.

CM and JC stated that they had already started work on the 2016 edition.


	CM/

MS

	1014/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM and MS had begun work with Malcolm Sargent School on a project involving memories of past pupils of the school and town. 

CM was pleased to discover that funds were available for a reprint of the Children’s Town Trail.


	CM/

MS

	1014/9.0


	TRUSTEES’LIABILITY,CONTRACTS & INSURANCE Prior to the meeting, the Treasurer had emailed all Committee Members (i.e. Trustees) and Peter Heyes and Don Lambert concerning the need to check all contractors' public liability insurance and to emphasise that any contract entered into without this being done was not authorised by the Committee.

A subsequent email to all Committee Members and Don Lambert pointed out the personal liability of the Trustees and stated that all contracts had to be signed by the Chairman. A subsequent email, with detailed information from Michael Thompson, gave information about the new form of charity structure known as a Charitable Incorporated Organisation which gave protection to Trustees.  This was discussed at the meeting and the Treasurer was asked to look into this further and it was agreed he should discuss the matter with Martin Williams.

	MG



	1014/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
MS stated that the “Christmas Meal” for committee members and partners was booked for 7 pm on Friday January 23rd at the Garden House Hotel.

The charity annual return completion was viewed by the committee during the meeting.

As there was a possibility that the meeting room at the Crown Hotel would not be available in 2015, MS would investigate other venues and report back at the December meeting.

MG asked that the search for his replacement as Treasurer was an item on January’s agenda.


	MS

	1014/11.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on December 10th 2014 at 7.15 pm at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday December 10th 2014

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Jocelyn Chatterton, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams. 

1.0 APOLOGIES: Richard Barry, Peter M Stean, Michael Thompson and Don Lambert.

	1214/2.0
	URBAN GROUP
This item was held over until the January meeting.


	

	1214/3.0
	PLANS RECEIVED
Kier Development proposal – The Society’s response had been sent to SKDC and GMG was now awaiting further information.

14 St Paul’s Street: variation of conditions re use of slates and roofing materials – GMG had used the response from the sub-committee in her reply.

The proposed Tallowin development on The Meadows will not be discussed in Grantham until 2015. 


	GMG

	1214/4.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING
There were no Matters Arising.

The Minutes of the previous committee meeting were agreed.


	

	1214/5.0

 
	EVENTS
The talk by David Pennell from Burghley Estates was fully booked and highly successful. 

The Members’ Meeting was booked for March 11th at Browne’s Hospital.

MS had arranged for David Ellis to give a talk on February 19th, for Stuart Orme to talk on Georgian Peterborough on April 23rd, and had booked a private visit for up to 40 members to Island Hall, Godmanchester, on June 2nd.

Peter Heyes had agreed to open his garden to members on May 26th, with funds raised going to a charity of his choice.

Members had asked that the St Leonard’s Priory summer event on June 20th should be an early evening event rather than a coffee morning. PS had already received approval for use of the site from LCC. MJS would plan this, with guidance from PS.

GW would liaise with MS regarding a visit to the Wedgwood Museum in September 2015. MS reported that the minimum cost of a coach to take 40 members to Stoke for the day was £630.

JC had suggested a talk by staff from The George Hotel, to take place in autumn 2015.

MJS had received approval from the committee to purchase a replacement sound system for approximately £300 maximum. It was agreed that it was needed in time for the talk in February.


	GW/

MS

MJS

	1214/6.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
RB and GR had been liaising with Rachel Morley regarding turning the information previously provided by Hirst Conservation into a booklet, which would be mainly given free to various bodies. Ms Morley would receive £750 for her work. It was decided that the current working title was not appropriate and another should be sought. A launch party would be arranged at Browne’s in February 2015.

In January’s edition of “Stamford Living”, Nicholas Rudd-Jones would be inviting under 18s in the Stamford area to submit a piece of creative writing, with prizes provided by the Society. CM reported that both a shortlisting panel and a judging panel would be put together over the coming weeks, and that the winners would receive their prizes in an event in May at the Town Hall.


	

	1214/7.0
	MARKETING & ANNUAL REVIEW
CM and JC were thanked for their excellent efforts in producing the Annual Review. CM was co-ordinating its distribution, with committee members being asked to save postage by hand delivering copies in their area.

CM and JC stated that they had already started work on the 2016 edition. They would welcome general comments and would like ideas for the big theme for that year’s double page spread.


	All

	1214/8.0
	SCHOOL PROJECTS
CM reported that a reprint of the Children’s Town Trail was in process.


	

	1214/9.0


	TRUSTEES’ LIABILITY,CONTRACTS & INSURANCE 
This Item was held over until the January meeting.
MG did state, however, that it would not be necessary to re-do the Deeds of Covenant as the Society would retain the same name and objectives.


	

	1214/10.0
	SEARCH FOR A NEW TREASURER
It was noted that charities found it difficult to recruit accountants to act as Treasurers. MG would bring the Job Description he had written to the Member’s Meeting in March.


	

	1214/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Bastion Project:-

PS reported that work had been completed on the Bastion and he had received compliments from members and townspeople. He thanked Peter Heyes for his help. They were now working on improving the state of the compound.

It was agreed that PS would not commit to a further project on land adjacent to the upholstery workshop in the vicinity of the Bastion. It was also agreed that Andrew Drake, who had turfed the area free of charge, would receive two bottles of good wine, to be organized by PS, as thanks from the Committee.

GR was pleased to report that a new cleaning machine had been purchased, and that the town centre was now being cleaned until 6 pm. He was meeting with Ian Yates and Keith Rowe to discuss cleaning issues in Stamford.

GW and her husband would like to invite committee members and their spouses to their house in Swinstead in March or April.

PS reported that he had secured a free room at the Cosy Club for committee meetings in 2015. GMG suggested that at least some of the committee should buy a drink before or after the meeting. MS was thanked for her research into  possible venues in the town centre.

CM felt that the map, owned by the Town Council, at Vence Walk was in a very poor condition.

Member Mary Napier asked if the committee could help to organize a seat on The Green in St Peter’s Street. Unfortunately, it would not be allowed as it is a former burial ground.

	PS

GR

	1214/12.0
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee Meeting will take place on January 14th 2015 at 7.15 pm at The Mess at the Cosy Club.


	


